Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
re: children's services agency staff
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Has your local authority employed any entire children’s social work team, sometimes referred to as a managed team, through an agency over the last five years? How many teams have you used? Please provide details as a year-on-year breakdown. 
Answer:

No

If so, which area of children’s social care were agency teams employed to cover? 

How long were any agency children’s social work teams employed by the local authority - please provide the average length of each assignment?

What was the cost of employing children’s social work teams, sometimes referred to as managed teams, through an agency, to the local authority over the last five years, as a year-on-year breakdown?

Not applicable

I am also looking for:

Details regarding the number of children’s social workers employed individually through an agency by your local authority over the last five years as a year-on-year breakdown.

The numbers below are based on the number of social workers on 01 January each year. 

2017 - 42
2018 - 43

2019 - 33

2020 - 32

2021 – 17
The cost to the local authority of employing individual children’s social workers (permanent staff not agency) over the last five years.

The figures below are based on 01 April each year

2017 - £3,212,689

2018 - £4,079,058

2019 - £4,661,947

2020 - £5,061,744

2021 - £4,824,446

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
